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Speech by Mark Agerter at 2014 President's Reception, D2 Convention, Eugene, Oregon.  

Thanks to all of you for being a here this evening and for joining us 

here in Eugene. I hope you have all had a pleasant evening and that 

we have gotten this 65th convention of District Two off to a good 

start. We have a big week ahead of us, lots of work, lots of fun and 

hopefully lots of great memories to take back home with us.  

I am confident that we can all work together this week, in the 

fraternal spirit as brothers and sisters of purpose to accomplish, 

with collaborative effort, the business of District Two.  

Last night as I was puzzling over what to say this evening, Ron Lechnyr found a great quote from John Quincy 

Adams on his I-pad that I would like to share with you. And Ron assures me that he is not old enough to have 

heard this in person! Anyway Adams said, "If your actions inspire others to dream more, learn more, do more 

and become more, you are a leader". I think that all of you here tonight and at this convention, giving of your 

time and your talents to further the goals of our district and of Sons of Norway, all of you are leaders. You are in 

fact, the leaders of your lodges and of your communities. Your contributions and hard work do not go 

unnoticed. You make a difference in the lives of not only your lodge brothers and sisters, but also of the 

communities that you serve. Take Roald Lodge in Klamath Falls. Their members have recently made the 

commitment to a new program in which they lend driving assistance to members of their communities that 

need help shopping, or getting to doctor appointments and are not able to drive themselves. They call 

themselves the "Viking Volunteers". They are making a real difference in their community. Many of your lodges 

contribute hundreds of hours to local food banks, sponsor little league teams, provide scholarships for kids to go 

to camp. These efforts require real, palpable leadership. Let's listen to that quote again, "If your actions inspire 

others to dream more, learn more, do more and become more, you are a leader". I want us all to become 

leaders. I want us all to be inspired and enthused and energized by what transpires here this week and to take 

that enthusiasm back to our lodges. In the next few days, we will indeed have the opportunity to learn more. We 

will have the chance to become more both personally and collectively. And I would challenge you: take what you 

have learned here and what you have become here home to your lodges. Inspire your membership to dream 

more, and to do more and become more. Our lodges, our members and our communities and we, ourselves, will 

all be the better for it.  

 
 

INTERNATIONAL DIRECTORôS REPORT 
 
The International Convention held in Jacksonville, Florida in August marked the beginning of a new biennium for 
Sons of Norway. New officers were installed and we said a fond farewell to two of our Districtôs most gifted and 
effective leaders, International President Marit Kristiansen and International Treasurer Bill Fosmoe. We are fortunate 
that both Marit and Bill will continue to serve on important committees where their experience and expertise is so 
valuable. Thank you so much, Marit and Bill. We are proud of you! I am continuing on as chair of the Benefits 
Committee and a member of the Governance Committee. I will also serve as the 5th member of the Executiv e 
Committee. The new International officers are President Jon Tehven, Vice President Ron Stubbings, Secretary Dan 
Rude, and Treasurer Ray Knutson.  
 
Congratulations to the new District Two officers and directors. The biennium is off to a very good start an d I know 

the district will again be successful under the continued leadership of President Mark Agerter.  
 
The following is an update on some of the issues addressed by the International Board over the past biennium.  
 
¶ Governance :  The Governance Committee  recognized the importance of establishing a structured nominating 

process for the election of International officers and directors, and also for District officers and directors.  
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Resolutions were presented at each District Convention and ultimately a res olution was approved at the International 
Convention establishing a Nominating Committee at the International level to receive nominations for International 
Officers and Directors. The Committee is to review, assess, and approve those candidates who are de termined by 
the Committee to have the required or recommended skills and experience necessary to hold a particular office.  
 

¶ Each District will establish a Nominating Committee to review candidates for the office of International 

Director. The Committee wi ll also review and asses the qualifications of candidates for District officers and 
directors.  

 
¶ Strategic Planning :  The International Board continues the process of developing a strategic plan. Four 

strategic initiatives have been identified, and assigne d to four separate committees for further study and 
input. All International Board members, District Presidents, and Senior Staff are involved as members of a 
committee. The four initiatives are summarized below:  

 
1)  Building a better understanding of the in terrelationship between the Financial, Fraternal, and 

Foundation areas of our operations.  
2)  Developing and strengthening our leadership structure, including recruitment, training, and 

communication.  

3)  Vitalizing and diversifying lodge programs to attract young er members and their families.  
4)  Building a more relevant, user friendly membership structure, and further development of effective 

marketing strategies in order to provide a strong variety of financial products.  
 

¶ Real Estate Compliance :  I am happy to repor t that Helgeland Lodge No. 2 -030 has been designated by the 
IRS as a 501c(2) tax exempt organization after they successfully incorporated their property separately with 
the State of Washington. Additionally, the property associated with Columbia Lodge No. 2-058 is now 
incorporated separately with the State of Washington and the lodge is in the process of applying for their 
501c(2) status. These compliance regulations continue to be top priority issues for those lodges who own 
property and have not yet forme d a separate corporation with their respective states and applied to the IRS 
for their 501c(2) designation. Please let me know if you have any questions about this.  

 

¶ Financial Compliance -  D17 Financial Statement and the 990 IRS form : Our local lodges 
are  now very aware of the necessity to file their financial reports by the required deadlines. 
Thank you to all District Two lodges. We are in full compliance for the 2013 reports.  
 
I am looking forward to the next two years as I complete my term as Internat ional Director. It is 
a privilege to represent our District on the International Board.  
 
Fraternally,  
 
Erlene Stevenson  

 

 
 
From the Editor  
 
As the new Social and Publicity Director for District 2, I am responsible for this publication.  If 
you have any  comments, please feel free to send them to me.  publicity.d2@gmail.com  
 
My main duty is ñPublicityò, but I can only publicize those events that I am made aware of.  
Please send me your information and flyers as soon as you can to enable me to spread the 
information across the District.  publicity.d2@gmail.com  We are a mobile population these days 
and members from other parts of the District may be near when your event takes place. In 
addition, it does no good for me to send out the information if the information never gets beyond 
you.  Pass the infor mation on to all of your members.   Feel free to forward my e -mails, or to add 

the information to your newsletters. Let your members know that this will be posted on the D2 
web page for them to read.  
 
Speaking of newsletters, I am receiving them from only a portion of the lodges, and I find it hard to believe that 
over half of our lodges do not have any written communication with their members. PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE put me 
on your mailing list ï I donôt care if it is hard copy or electronic ï or both.  publicity.d2@gmail.com  
 
I hope to send out a monthly newsletter across the District, publicizing things our lodges are doing.  We can only get 
four  pictures and one small blurb in the Viking each month, but there are so many things we do that should be 
acknowledg ed. And reading about them may prompt other lodges to follow suit.  In addition, if you have a question 
or difficulty, it may be that another lodge has figured it out already and can help you with it.  So feel free to send me 

your queries to pass along.   publicity.d2@gmail.com  Again, please forward the information in the ñD2 Stuffò to your 
members.  
 

mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
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I am on Facebook, and I watch the pages of the lodges that have a presence. I download photos that I think show 
things that need to be showcased, so donôt be surprised if I contact you for more information about a picture you 
have posted.  Please send me any photos of your activities and members that you want to ï whether they meet the 
Viking  guidelines or not.  Include all the pertinent information so you arenôt pestered by me. I encourage you to 
check out the various lodgesô Facebook pages, and to create one for your lodge if they donôt already have one. 
publicity.d2@gmail.com  

 
I would like to get in touch with all of the social directors or heads of social committees around the District. The 
District Socia l directorôs job description says that the social director ñ1. Communicates with local lodge social  
directors and assists them in their duties.  2. Plans programs for local lodge use.  3. Plans and directs district -wide 
social  functions with the consent of t he district  board of directors. ò  I have been trying to communicate with the local 
lodge social directors, but I am finding it difficult to find out even who  they might be, much less how to get in touch 
with them. Again, PLEASE send me that information.  publicity.d2@gmail.com  
 
Fraternally,  
Nancy Holter  
District 2 Social and Publicity Director  publicity.d2@gmail.com  
 

 
District President's Report        
 
Greetings to all District Two members and officers.  I am very much looking forward to working with you all as we 
march into this new biennium with all of the challenges and opportunities that the next two years will bring.  I know 
that we are up to the task and encourage all to give the work that lays  ahead our best efforts on behalf of District 
Two and our local lodges.   
 
International Board  

In many wa ys, the last year of this biennium has been a real challenge for me.  With Bob Stevenson's illness, I have 
been called upon to fill Erlene's shoes as our D2 representative at both the May meeting of the International Board 
and at the International Conventi on in Jacksonville.  Believe me, it is no small job to fill Erlene's shoes as she is 
highly respected among her peers and by the staff in Minneapolis due to her work ethic and experience.  So 
expectations are high for that D2 Director chair!  I believe I w as able to contribute, but it has been difficult to 
perform the duties required there and, in addition, keep the district moving along as well.  This wo uld have 
undoubtedly been less difficult had this not been a convention year.  But of course there were many demands 
relative to that, particularly with our Eugene lodge hosting the event.  
 
Speaking of which, the Convention was a great success by all accounts and I have to credit my wife Regina and Celia 
Lechnyr, the co -chairs, for the wonderful outcome.  Th ey worked tirelessly for the past 4 years to make sure that the 
convention would run as smoothly as possible.  There were challenges along the way, but they proved more than up 

to the task with their superb organizational skills and the countless hours put  in on our behalf.   
 
District Presidents' Council  
It has been an honor to have served on the DPC for the past two years as our district representative.  This has been 
a particularly productive biennium for the DPC for two reasons.  First is that we seem t o have had an exceptional 
group of District Presidents all of whom brought a wealth of experience and energy to the table.  Secondly, the 
International Board placed a significant amount of responsibility on the DPs.  We were tasked with researching and 
pre paring a definitive answer to the directive by the International Lodge, at the 2012 International Convention in 
Fargo, to investigate the possibility of a name change for Sons of Norway.  After months of research and writing and 
re -writing, we came up with  a paper that I am very proud of.  Each DP contributed significantly to the end result that 
we hope will answer for many years to come why it is simply not feasible from any standpoint to rename our beloved 

organization.  If you wish to see a copy of the r eport, I can email it out to you, so let me know.  In addition, we 
created a new DPC handbook, and three of us, Gloria Benazic, Odd Harald Olson and myself, participated on the 
Governance Committee and researched and wrote another paper on the likely shape  a convention might take under 
a proposed board -governance model compared to the current convention model.  A lot of work to be sure, but very 
rewarding.  I look forward to serving another two years on the DPC as the newly elected chair of the council.  
 
Goal review -  How did we do???  
Our D2 goals for the past biennium, as adopted by the board at our Fall 2012 meeting were:  
1 -  Fraternal:   To bolster struggling lodges by providing the Membership Excellence  
Powerpoint (PPT) program and make available other he lpful SON programs during all of  
our seminars.  
2 -  Foundation:   To make our lodges more aware of the Foundation by presenting Cindy  

Olsonôs latest Foundation PPT to 100% of our lodges.  Zone Directors (ZDs) will review the Foundation Annual Report 
and enc ourage 100% of lodges to contribute to the Foundation.  

mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
mailto:publicity.d2@gmail.com
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3 -  Financial:   Chris Hicks will create a PPT program about Financial Benefits Counselors (FBCs) and how they benefit 
lodges and members and how dues would be impacted if we did not receive those benef its.  FBCs will be invited to 
participate at each of the Zone Seminars.  
 
Results:  
1 -  Mission accomplished!  We did indeed present the Membership Excellence PPT at all seminars and made 

attendees more aware of other SON programs.   
2 -  Mission nearly acco mplished.  We did present the Foundation PPT at the seminars and most of the ZDs 
encouraged their lodges to contribute to the Foundation.  In addition, the Foundation was very well represented at 
the 2014 Convention, so more lodges were exposed that may no t have otherwise heard the message.  
3 -  Mission accomplished!  Due to the excellent new PPT created by the Financial Department, Chris did not have to 
start from scratch.  FBCs did participate at each seminar to present this info. Financial presentations c ontinued at the 
2014 Convention as well, and if anything, the delegates received comprehensive reports about the importance of our 
three branches of SON.  
 
2014 -16 Goals  
At the 2014 Fall meeting, the D2 board adopted these goals for the this biennium:  
1 ï To offer more family focused and/or youth programming by increasing the number of Heritage and Unge Venner 

members by 50%.  We want a minimum of 5 people to apply for the Saltveit scholarship to the International 
Summer School and have at least 30 lodges wi th a Youth Director or lia ison  by the end of the biennium.  
2 ï To present leadership training at all of our 2015 zone seminars.  
3 ï To lower the membership attrition rate from 200 to 150 members per year throughout the district.  
Ambitious goals yes, but I  hope they will help us to move the district and our lodges as significantly forward as did 
those of the past biennium.  
 
Lodge Achievement Forms  
We made good progress this biennium in the results of the LAFs that our lodges complete annually to report thei r 
progress with meeting the goals and requirements of the order.  We had several lodges earn awards that do not 
normally do so and I look forward to continued improvement in that area. It is extremely important that all lodges fill 
out and submit these for ms.  The forms are designed to help you create a rich and rewarding experience for your 

lodge members, so please use them as a guide in planning your meetings and activities.  Let us work together to 
achieve as close to a 100% response rate as we possibly can.  
 
International Convention  
The International Convention in Jacksonville Florida, other than the heat and humidity, was a tremendous success.  
The Leadership Conference, with presenter Kit Welchlin, was very inspiring and educational, the convention se ssions 
were interesting and informative, the food was great and of course the fellowship with our members from throughout 
the order was incredible.  Elsewhere in this issue you will find a copy of my latest review of the laws and resolutions 

that were pres ented and the results of the votes on each.   
 
The past biennium has been challenging, tiring, exciting and very rewarding.  I would like to thank 

all of you for placing your trust in me to lead you for another two years.  Additionally I would like 
to than k you all for committing your time and resources to advance the goals and ensure the 
continuing success of our local lodges and of Sons of Norway District Two, "The Dynamic Two".  
 
Fraternally,  
 
Mark Agerter, President  
District Two, Sons of Norway  

 

 
 
Vic e President ôs Report  
 
ñMembership ~ is a time when we are all in this together; we need to learn from one 
another, and help each other all for the good of the order.ò  
 
As we start ed the 2 nd  ha lf of 2014 and I took  over the rol e of Vice President , I looked  at 
some of the past membership data.  We have been steadily declining in membership the 
past few years but I know we can turn this around!    

 
Here are a couple of facts to share with you:  in 2013 we had a net loss o f 234 members 
for the year.  In  the fi rst 8 months in 2014 we have a net loss of 146 member s.  That 
puts us on track to lo se 219 for the year, you think that sound s better, but then you 
start to think that is over and above the new members we have gained.  Why are they leaving?  What can we al l do 
to turn this around?  
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I sent an E -mail out to the Vice Presidents trying to open the dialog about membership.  We should not need to 
reinvent the wheel; there are a lot of programs and ideas out there that work, we just need to talk about them and 
see what works for each lodge and not give up.  We need to support one another .  If every lodge makes an effort to 
recruit just 3% over and above those that fall into our lap (that is less than 3 people each in our 23 lodges under 
100 members , some of our la rger lodges have more work to do but it is doable ) we can attain that goal . 
 

Issue: We need to figure out how to stop the loss and turn this around!  
  PIs every lodge following up on the leads that come in on the International web site? 35 Leads have come in 

since June 2014 and been sent out to the lodges in District 2, most of which are not on the current membership 
roster.  Do they still need to be contacted or processed from the summer?  
  PThose Heritage members that turn 16 are not automatic members und er family membership.  Do the 

lodges follow up and send them an application and invite them to the lodge?  If they have a parent , grandparent, or 
great -grand parent  who is a member as a sponsor  there is no charge until they are 23.  
  PWhy are they leaving?   Nothing for them in the lodge, are they moving away , or are they passing away.  

Maybe a little bit of all 3.  What can we do to change that?  
 

We need to help our lodges with interesting programing to keep the members interested.  
  PDo they know about Pro grams and speakers we have in the district?  Slide shows or movies from the 

International lending library can help.  Do they know how to find those resources?  
 
Our (my) next big undertaking will be the Zone Seminars in the spring of 2015.  I have already c ontacted the Zone 
Directors to discuss their role in helping to find a place & date to host the events.  We will be encouraging all 
members to attend one of the Seminars.  These are not just for the officers but for all members to attend.  If they 
cannot ma ke it to the one in their Zone they are welcome to any of them.  All District Officers  are encouraged to 
attend even if you are not pres enting -  we are hoping that the seminars  will be very informative about our District 
and what is happening in it, how we work together with International and what they have to offer to support the 

lodges.  These seminars should be resources for the officers, the officer wannabes, and members.  

 
Fraternally,  

Chris Hicks   
District 2 Vice President  
 
 

 
 
Secretaryôs message 
 
Weôve had a very busy year in District 2 with many exciting things happening.  
 
 January, of course, was a time of getting the District 2 Lodge Directory completed, to the printer, and in the mail as 
quickly as possible.  Some of our lodges werenôt as speedy this year as the previous year so it took little longer than 
I wished.  You may begin receiving reminders a little earlier from me in 2014!  
 

And, my next thought is:  Are you lodge secretaries distributing the directories to your key officers and are they 
using the information in them.  We all know that as quickly as the directory is printed, changes in contact 
information occur.  Thatôs a bit of a nuisance but one that we just try to cope with as best we can.  I often get calls 
from lodges asking for informa tion that is in the directories.  Developing the habit to refer to the directory takes time 
but we are doing better.  
 
We had a great District 2 Convention in Eugene, OR in May.  What fun to see old friends and meet new ones.  There 
is a lot of conversation  and, of course, non -stop cookies with our coffee.  Officers elected at the convention are:  
President Mark Agerter, Vice President Chris Hicks, Secretary Mickey Andrew, Treasurer Vicki Nelson, Counselor 
Waldo Bueing, Social/Publicity Director Nancy Holter , Cultural/Foundation Director Sally Dwyer, Youth Director David 
Champion, Sports Director Susan Kirkeby, Zone 1 Director Kay DeRoos,  Zone 2 Director Jane Bueing, Zone 3 
Director Kay Schertzl, Zone 4 Director Jerry Erickson, Zone 5 Director Ron Rolla, Zon e 6 Director Curtis Nelson and 

International Director Erlene Stevenson.  Elaine Grasdock was appointed Historian by President Mark.   
 
I attended the International Convention in Jacksonville, FL in AUGUST.  Can I tell you how that felt to this 
Alaskan????  My goodness!  And the SON members who lived there looked just like us, they made sense when they 
spoke and just seemed at ease with that heat and humidity.  Fascinating and to be envied!  I especially enjoy 
meeting family members of Zone 6 (Alaska) member s when I am so far away from home.  Youôll hear more from 
Mark, but one big impact of the International Convention is the Nominating Committees that will be in effect at our 
district conventions in the future.  Something new to learn about!  Learning new t hings keeps us young.  
 
District 2ôs own Marit Kristiansen led the International Convention with class and dignity.  She did not run again for 
International President but she did us proud, as she was outstanding in that office.  Bill Fosmoe finished his sec ond 

term as International Treasurer and also is no longer on the International Board.  They are two awesome members 
of District 2 who have served Sons of Norway for many years.  How fortunate Sons of Norway has been to have 
them.  It does not, however, mea n that they wonôt still be participating and contributing in other ways in the future! 
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As our lodges prepare for 2015 officer elections, we can all look forward to new members, 
new programs, and renewed energy if we all participate in our lodges.  Just a  little time 
commitment from each member makes a big difference.  Find something that appeals to you 
and for which you can find the time, and jump right in.  Peeling potatoes always seems to 
come to mind.  We all benefit from your efforts.  

 
Fraternally,  
Mickey Andrew    
District 2 Secretary  
 

 
 
Counselor ôs Report  
 
I look forward to working with you all again. If there is anything that I can assist you with, 
please feel free to contact me at waldo1jane@aol.com . 
 

I w ill be keeping up the District 2 publicity guidelines book. If you have any concerns or 
additions, please contact me. Let me know if there are any suggestions, wants, 
clarifications etc.  
 
Thank you,  
Waldo Bueing  
District 2 Counselor  
 

 
 
Treasurerôs Report 
 
Ever since I was asked to write an article about my position as a newly elected Treasurer I have bee n struggling with 

what to say.  In a nutshell the job entails all aspects of accounting from making deposits, paying the bills, balancing 
the bank stateme nts, preparing financial reports, etc. I have been in the accounting/bookkeeping field for 32 years 
and enjoy working with numbers and making things balance.  
 
I joined Edmonds Lodge 2 -130 in 2008. The first year my position was as a Marshal. Then the seco nd year I was the 
Cultural Director. Then for the past 4 years I have been the Treasurer. Shortly after that I asked how long the terms 
of office were for. The response I got was ñUntil you dieò. I thought to myself ñWhat have I gotten myself into?ò  
 
You are probably wondering why I decided to become the Treasurer for District 2. Well, it all started in February, 
2014 with a phone call from Mark Agerter, District 2 President. I had met Mark when I attended the 2012 convention 
in Tacoma. He was calling to a sk if I would be the chairperson of the Finance Committee at the upcoming District 2 

convention. You could have knocked me over with a feather! After we had talked for a while he then says ñwhy donôt 
you think about running for the Treasurerôs position at the convention?ò I think I was in shock as I didnôt know what 
to say. To make a long story short I told him that I would think about it. So between February and May there were 
many emails going back and forth between us. I finally gave in when I realized t hat Mark does not take no for an 
answer!  
 
Since I am a fairly new Sons of Norway member (I joined in 2008) I was not aware of how the lodges, the Districts 
and International worked. After being the Chairperson of the Finance Committee at the District 2 co nvention things 
were starting to fall into place. At least I had a better understanding how the local lodges and the District were 
connected.  
 

On the last day of the District 2 convention I was approached by Marit Kristiansen, International 

President and  was asked if I would be a member on the Finance Committee at the International 
Convention in Jacksonville, FL. I had never been to an International convention before so I agreed 
to do it. By the end of my time on the committee it all fell into place for m e with regards to how 
each separate entity comes together as one.  
 
I look forward to working with each of you during my term as District 2 Treasurer.  
 
Hilsen,  
Vicki Nelson  
District 2 Treasurer  

 

 

 

mailto:waldo1jane@aol.com
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Sports Directorôs Report 
 
I first sent out a letter to al l lodges introducing myse lf to them as the  new District 2 Sports 
Director.  
 
Even though Iôve only been Sports Director since June, Spokaneôs Tordenskjold Lodge #5 

hosted the District 2 Golf Tournament on August 23, 2014 and  I was Chairperson.  The 
tourname nt was held at Hangman Valley Golf Course with 27 members in play.   Beautiful 
weather, slight breeze and the course was in perfect condition!  First place team was 
Tordenskjoldsô finest, Gary Friberg, Gary Larsen, Eric Asse and Dave McKinnell.  Menôs 
clos est to the pin was Gerhard Folkestad, Normanna; Longest drive for the women was Ardis 
Richards, Normanna ;  and Longest Menôs drive was Mike Knutson,  Tordenskjold.  Top 
Women ôs team was Diane, Char, Ardis and Glenna; Normanna .  We were honored to have 
our h ave our District 2 Vice President Chris Hicks joining us.  
 
I contacted Grays Harbor to see if they would host the District 2 Golf Tournament in 2015 and they have agreed.  
We will be playing at Ocean Shores Golf Course on August 22, 2015.  
 

Our next event is the Cross Country Ski Race held at Trollhaugen.  This will be February 7, 2015 and hosted by Leif 
Ericson Lodge.     
 
Fraternally,  
 
Susan Kirkeby  
District 2 Sport Director  
 

 
Cultural Director ôs Report  

***Pillowcases for Campers***  
- I would like to pr opose a bonding project between the Heritage Camps of Dynamic District 2 and the Lodges.  
 
-For a long time I have felt a disconnect between the camps and lodges. The feeling I have is that most (but not all) 
lodges think that the three camps are stand al one and do not need help from the lodges. Letôs 
change that by thinking up a project once a year for the lodges to participate in to enhance the 
camper experience -showing the kids how we value them as our future. It could be 

pillowcases one year, cutting w ood for craft classes another year, helping with the groceries 
one year - I think you get the drift.  
 
I would like to co -spearhead the Pillowcases for Campers -2015.  
 
- I have brought with me, seven examples, step -by -step instructions and one demo to show how easy these are to 
make. I have a mix of genreôs, football, baseball, red high heels, forget-me -nots, skulls and roses, music notes, a bit 
of Hawaii and the demo is colorful tree frogs.  
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-One nice thing about making stuff for kids is that they are interest ed in a kajillion different 
things -so any fabric you may have on hand will work for someone, somewhere. And letôs 
not forget the camp counselors too.  
-The Pillowcases can be used for their pillows OR to hold dirty clothes -pretty handy, and 
mighty pretty t oo!  
- If each lodge committed to making 5 -10, we would have enough for the next 2 -3 years of 

campers. Think about how special the kids will feel when they get something made for them 
by the lodges to take home. My lodge is co mmitted to making a minimum of 2 0, as our past 
campers want a class to learn how to make two -one for campers and getting to keep one. I 

guess my fabric stash can take the hité 
-Most people have access to a fabric store where stuff goes on sale all the time -what you need is ¾ yard for th e 
main fabric of the case, 1/3 yard contrasting and 1/8 yard (if buying) or 1 -1/2ò selvedge to 
selvedge of trim fabric (high contrast). Find topical fabrics that would appeal to kids, kind 
of like my samples that are all over the map. Prewash the fabric, c ut , and then sew 
following the Magic Pillowcase Tutorial found at Twiddletails  site.  

 
- I think this would be a fun project for the lodges, sewing 
together and finding th e coolest fabs and then seeing the 

happy kids during camp with their own é. 
         yes, I can take it home  pillowcase .  
 
Fraternally  
Sally Dwyer  
Cultural Director  
 
P.S. these are addicting, send all you make and no one will tell about your problemé 
 

 

 
Yo uth Director ôs Report  

 
When I logged on to the District 2 website, my eyes were instantly riveted by the logo, 
saying, ñFram: Forward into the future.ò  Seeing the logo reminded me that as proud of we 
are of our heritage that that we cherish so dearly, ou rs is an organization dedicated to 
building the foundation for a bright future for itself and its members.  
 
To build the foundation for a bright future, it is essential that District 2 and its lodges greatly 
increase the participation of youth and young a dults and develop strong, vibrant youth 
programs.  It is with these goals in mind that I ran and was elected the new Youth Director 
of District 2.  
 

Having served as Youth Director for Grieg Lodge since 2004, I know first -hand both that it is 
difficult yet  possible for a lodge to develop a strong youth program. The number of kids at our first three youth 
events was 0, 3 and 1, respectively, but we did not give up.   For our Syngestund (Norwegian kids singing hour) on 
September 27 th , we are expecting sixteen  to twenty kids and for our Viking Adventure for Kids event on September 
28 th , twenty -four kids have RSVPôd and we have a waiting list of five.   
 
And as we see it at Grieg, the best is yet to come.  
 
My goal is to help each and every single lodge in Distri ct 2 to develop even stronger youth program than we now 
have at Grieg.  We are going to do it, at both the district and lodge levels, by starting small and building upwards, 
incrementally and steadily, to the key moment, the tipping point, when growth both  in numbers and depth 
accelerates.    

 
The first step is for each and every single lodge in District 2 to designate a person responsible for developing a youth 
program, if they do not have someone already so designated, and then to communicate that point p ersonôs name to 
me. I will use the name to build a network of youth leaders.  
 
The second is for each and every single lodge in the district to increase the number of its Heritage and Unge Venner 
members by at least 50 percent (lodges are encouraged to deve lop higher goals).  The designated point person for 
youth programming at each lodge should work with the vice president to first ask all of their current members to 
sign up their children and grandchildren 0 -15 or 16 -23 as Heritage or Unge Venner members a nd to make sure that 
the same is done with all new members.   
 

The third is for each lodge to have two more youth events in 2015 than it did in 2014, which I fully realize means in 
many cases, a total of two for the year, and thatôs fine.  The purpose is to start some positive momentum and have 
at least two positive experiences for kids at each lodge, which would be simply wonderful.   It could be a simple as 
having the kids watching ñFrozenò while the lodge room is going in another room or an afternoon bowling at a place 


